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Hope you all had a
Fun & Safe
Halloween!

Officers 2018
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Ron DeBartolomeis
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart

Committee Chair
 Banquet………..……………Marcia Lynch
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2018

November 10 Vettes for Veterans – At the Shops in Carlsbad
sponsored by North Coast Corvettes

November 11 2018 Veterans Day Car Show

November 17 Calicinto Ranch Thanksgiving Dinner = Bring Pies

December 15 Calicinto Ranch Holiday Party = Donate UNWRAPPED Gifts

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Reminder!!!
Club Dues are Due!

The dues need to be collected by Nov 15th; after that a $10 late fee must be added; this is per
club policy and by-laws.

Single members pay $45
Couples pay $75.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

At the Next General Meeting: November 6, 2018

* Monica will have a recap of the $$ from the car show at the general meeting.

* Children’s names and their gift wish lists for the Calicinto Ranch Christmas Party will be
handed out at the meeting. If you have questions, call Will Grohmann.



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

 Hi fellow Super Sports Members !!!

Well summer is over and we got the high heat
early which is OK with me. Now is a great time to
check your Corvette for winter like wiper blades,
enough tread on your tires, and a good wax.

We have several events coming up in October
and November.

In November we have:
10th – Vettes for Veterans – At the Shops in
Carlsbad sponsored by North Coast Cor-
vettes. It’s $35 per car.
11th – 2018 Veterans Day Car Show – 9am
– 2 pm. Paralyzed Veterans of America CA
Chapter. Huntington Beach. $30 by 11/7.
Car corrals or Clubs of 5 or more - $25.00
17th – Calicinto Ranch bring a pie !!

For December we have these events:
2nd – Brea Car Show
15th – Calicinto Ranch, List of kids and

 what the kids want from Santa - $40
* Donate Unwrapped gifts

I hope everyone had a great Halloween, and Hap-
py Thanksgiving Everyone !!!!

If there are any particular shows you plan on at-
tending, or if you have an idea for an event,
please let John Spurr or I know. We will help you
organize it.

See you next month, and stay safe everyone !!!!

Wayne

President
Tony

One of our members has his Corvette in
 the movies. It is a movie about
 astronauts. I thought it might be relvant
 to give little history about America’s
 sports car (the Corvette) the astronauts.

     The astronauts from the “Mercury” flight (May, 1961 – May,
1963) were John Glenn, Alan Shepard, Gordon Cooper, Gus
Grissom, Scott Carpenter, Wally Schirra and Deke Scanton.

     Alan Shepard received a 1962 fuel injected Corvette.
Astronauts were not allowed to receive gifts or endorsements. The
General Motors, Jim Rathman (former Indy 500 winner), made a
deal with GM to lease the Corvette to six of the Mercury Astronauts
for $1.00 a year. The dollar lease program ended in 1971.

     Apollo 12 astronauts Pete Conrad, Frances Gordon and Alan
Bean each received identical 1969 Corvette Stingray
Coupes. They were 390 HP, 427 V-8’s, painted black and
accented with Riverside Gold and designed by Alan Bean.

     The Apollo 15 crew consisting of James Irwin, Alfred Worden
and David Scott, each received red, white and blue
Corvettes. Each Corvette had 2 racing stripes which represented
the American flag colors.

     In 2011, a parade was hosted at Cocoa Beach, Florida to
commemorate 50 years of Corvettes and astronauts.

     Surviving astronauts gathered and drove their Corvettes that
represented six generations of designs since its debut in 1953.

                                       . . . . . . . . .

     There were two events in October. Patriots & Paws Car Show
and our CSS Annual Car Show.

     The Patriots and Paws Car Show was held at Canyon RV
Park. There were 80 cars in a nice grass and tree setting. Penny
Lambright and her volunteer crew put on an excellent show. A
band played songs and the dragsters made wonderful noise at 150
decibels.

     The Annual CSS Car Show was held at Hooters. 104 cars
entered the show with Corvettes being the most in attendance. 19
other American cars attended.

     The Show went very well with several people saying that this
was the best show and that they would be back next year.

     Thanks to all who helped to make this year’s show a huge
success. Special thanks to Brian Valparaiso and Brad Lee for their
excellent job as Car Show Chairpersons.

Answer to last Month’s Trivia Question:

What do the terms Rat Motor and Mouse Motor mean?

Rat Motor means Big Block Motor.

Mouse Motor means Small Block Motor

October Trivia Question: What is the difference between “Stingray”
and “Sting Ray”?

Corvette Time Line: October 7th, 1960. The Route 66 TV Show
debuts, starring Martin Milner, George Maharis and the Corvette.



 Million Dollar Breakfast Cruise
    October 7, 2018

        Pistol Shoot
    October 13, 2018

    Goodie Bag Stuffing Party
  October 18, 2018



Goodie Bag Stuffing Party (Con’t)

      Happy Birthday Tony!



   CSS Car Show!
 October 20, 2018

                Good Morning!!!



       CSS Car Show! (Con’t)



      CSS Car Show! (Con’t)



      CSS Car Show! (Con’t)



                CSS Car Show! (Con’t)





    CSS Car Show! (Con’t)

         Best in Show!



CSS General Meeting Minutes
October 2, 2018

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Douglas Mariani, Debra Ruby, Joe Orrico

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Ron
DeBartolomeis, Gary Maleski, John Spurr, Donna Stewart

53 Members Present

Sergeant-at-Arms Ron DeBartolomeis  led the members in the
Pledge of Allegiance.

President Tony Schavone declared a quorum and called the
meeting to order.

Guest speaker present was Sean Hopson who talked about Dive
Warriors. They provide scuba diving to veterans for free. They
started the program 3 and a half years ago. He shared a
staggering statistic that 22 veterans commit suicide a day!

Donna Stewart introduced guests, Bruce and Nancy Bronson who
have a 2012 Grand Sport Centennial corvette; Sean Hopson from
Dive Warriors.

Donna spoke about breast cancer awareness month and
encouraged ladies to get their mammograms.

Tony recognized Tom Cuccio’s new corvette, a C7 2015. Tom had
a C2 1964 corvette for 50 and a half years.

Secretary, Pam DeForrest was home sick. Reading of the minuets
was waived by Monica Valparaiso.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso reported on the club finances. She
will present the Car Show’s budget at the next board meeting. Club
Dues are due! $45 per person or $75 per couple. The deadline is
November 15. If you miss the deadline, then there is a $10 late fee
added. We also need gift cards for the goodie bags.

Tony announced that West Ways Magazine on page 75 mentioned
our car show on October 20.

Vice-President Wayne Heard announced the August birthdays and
anniversaries.

Wayne also reported on the upcoming events. They are listed in
our newsletter.

Jean Pence won our dinner raffle tonight.

NCCC Governor, Joe Orrico, reported that at the St. Louis meeting
a new rule book was adopted. The 2019 National Convention will
be in Denver, CO from July 7-12. Indianapolis will be July 2020.

Care and Kindness representative, Marsha Gallavan, had nothing
new to report. No news is good news!

Charity representative, Will Grohmann reported on Calicinto
Ranch. November 17th is the Calicinto Ranch Thanksgiving Dinner.
If you want to donate gifts for Christmas, he will provide a list of
children who have created a personal wish list of items they want.
$20 is the maximum amount to spend on each gift. Do NOT wrap
your gift. Calicinto Ranch will wrap them and sign the parents’
names to each child’s gift. In December, he will bring our donated
gifts to the ranch for the children. Again, the staff at the ranch will
wrap the gifts.

Will also mentioned that nine CSS members went to the Patriots
and Paws Open House. Tony was disappointed that so few
members showed up to see their new facility. Home Depot helped
out with paint and landscaping.

Will reminded the club to bring pop-tops to the next meeting so he
can deliver them to Ronald McDonald House.

Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, asked everyone to please send him
pictures to him or Debra for the website. The website is all up to
date.

Newsletter editor, Debra Ruby, thanked everyone for sending her
pictures for the newsletter. The cover this month is from Tahoe 50
in Reno, NV. She apologized to Douglas for not sending him the
pictures for the website and promised to do better in the future.

Public relations representative, Richard Cheek, shared that he and
Tony went to the Costa Mesa Car Show.

Car Show chairman, Brian Valparaiso, gave an update on the car
show. There are currently 51 entries and 43 trophies. There are
donations from Garage Magazine, AERO Wax and quite a few gift
cards. We are looking for volunteers to judge the corvettes at the
show. And there are more car show flyers to give out. The Goodie
Bag Stuffing Party is at Pam and Bill DeForrest’s home at 7pm on
October 18th. Meet at 6am on the day of the car show to help set
up.

Laura Schavone has the signup sheet for volunteers. She changed
the time for the games. They are now from 10am to 12pm. We
need more people to sign up for volunteer positions. We need
signs and banners and help picking up chairs at 6am.

Marge Huhta brought several raffle prizes for the car show from a
photographer who is donating various portrait sittings worth
$11,000!

Brian said what a great time he had at Tahoe 50 and that CSS won
for most participation.

Tony recognized Dave MacDonough on getting a perfect score of
25 out of 25 shots. Corvette Super Shots meets the last Saturday
of each month to go shooting. Next Saturday, October 13th is the
Pistol Shoot . There are six spots available. Contact Dave or Art.

Tony mentioned that next year is our 60th anniversary of CSS and
we need ideas. Bring your ideas to the Board Meeting. Elections
are in December. We need to pick nominating committee for
November, vote in December to be announced at the Banquet in
January.

Nelson Betancourt shared that he posted on Facebook and Twitter
about our car show to help advertize.

Refreshments provided by Jean and Ken Pence.

Meeting adjourned at 8:44pm

Notes taken by John Spurr and
typed by, Debra Ruby in the secretary’s absence.



CSS Board Meeting Minutes
October 16, 2018

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Pam DeForrest, Debra Ruby

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, John Spurr,
Gary Maleski

Others present: Will Grohmann, Ron DeBartolomeis, Karen
DeBartolomeis, Art Huhta, Brian Valparaiso

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:03 pm.

Tony announced that Dick Mallory, Activity Director from
South West Corvettes is planning on coming to our General
meeting.

Vice President Wayne Heard had nothing to report.

Tony talked about the November event on the 10th, Vettes
for Veterans and Calicinto Ranch on Nov. 17th. He also
wants to do a mystery car run for our club and needs to find
a date before the end of the year.

Treasure Monica Valparaiso presented the budget for next
year and our current balance. It was a unanimous vote on
the budget. She also wanted to know if t-shirts would be
something to carry for members to buy with club logos and
such on them. We will re-visit this suggestion in January.

Secretary Pam DeForrest presented applications for the
three new members and asked for a vote to include them
in our club. It was unanimous to vote them in. They have all
paid the application fee and Pam will get a hold of them to
pay the new member dues.

Newsletter Editor Debbie Ruby asked for all articles and
photos sent to her by the 26th or 27th.

Other topics discussed were:

1.  Will Grohmann talked about past donations to our
charities: Calicinto Ranch and Patriots and Paws. We have
been invited to Calicinto Ranch event in November and
would like us to bring pies. He talked about the children's
Christmas party on December 15th. They would like us all
to donate $40.00 for the gifts and they will give us a list of
what the children want. They will have 2 items on their
wish list. They need to be unwrapped.

Calicinto Ranch is also being hit with a $300,000.00 bill to
have city water brought into their ranch because of the Indian
Casino going in across the street from them. They are on a
well right now. So they have asked for more money. It was
discussed to give them a onetime gift to help them out.

It was discussed to add the Dive Warriors to our charity list
without taking away donations from the other two charities.
Everyone agreed that we can do this. Art asked John what
they use the money for. John replied for expenses to help the
veterans dive such as, boat charter, gas, oxygen for tanks,
gear rental and many other things that they would need. They
have 12 major outings a year and other minor outings. A
proposal was passed and will bring to the General Meeting.

2.  Car Show Chairman Brian Valparaiso reported that we
have 85 registered cars and we are on track for the car show.
We have more vendors that want to come. Laura talked to DJ
about the t-shirts and asked if there was a mix up because we
did not get any large and many 3XL!

3.  Tony reported on the nomination committee for voting. 1
member is not returning.

4.  Tony reported that there is not a Rookie of the Year this
year.

5.  Most Valuable Member will be nominated in November
and announced at the January awards party. Pam DeForrest
will make up ballots to bring to the meeting.

6.  Art Huhta talked about some events that we can maybe
attend in 2019. Blue Angels in El Centro, a golf tournament
and visit on the Iowa Battleship in San Pedro. Gary Maleski
also brought up that we need to do something for our 60th

club anniversary.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: October 2018
Business at Hand

Fall is a busy time for NCCC._ Our membership usually tops out about this time of year as we get ready to start renew-
als for 2019. Each club Governor and their region RMD have until October 15th to get all membership transactions com-
pleted and the membership database updated. On October 15th at 9 PM CT the membership database will be closed. It
is expected that in one or two days it will be reopened after all data validation has been completed. During the renewal
period, as each member is renewed, the membership database will send an email confirmation letter with a link to a print-
able membership card to all that have renewed their NCCC membership. After all renewals have been completed a plas-
tic membership card will be sent to each active member via US Mail. Everyone will get both types of cards.

The hope is clubs, club members and MAL’s rejoin NCCC as they feel they have enjoyed belonging to NCCC. NCCC is
a family of Corvette people. I would hope that each of you have experienced something that makes you feel you belong to
this family. I have said it many times that if you get involved you will find something or someone in NCCC that drives you
to be part of this great group of friends and family. Renewals are $25 primary and $10 for a spouse or youth.

Voting for new NCCC National Officers takes place this month. Members can tell their club Governor who you would
like see represent all members and clubs for 2019. Nominations were made and candidate for the office of Director of
Public Relations is John Cantelmo. The current Parliamentarian Kathy Brisbois and VP of Membership Amelia Work-
man are seeking a second term. Chris Reitz is candidate for the position of Treasurer. Candidates for Office of Presi-
dent are Bernyce Molenda and Dale Samuelson. These are all good people, long time members of NCCC, and willing to
give to the membership so we can all have a good time with our Corvettes. I am sure no one thinks about it, but it takes
qualified people to run an organization of 18,000 plus members. That is why NCCC is great because of members like
these six. Please show your support for them by letting your Governor know you care. All the candidates “Bios” can be
read on the NCCC web site under Candidates.

Officer Voting for Governors opens on October 1st at 6 PM and closes October 31st at 6 PM CT. On the ballot along
with Officers there will be a line to approve the 2020 NCCC Convention in Indianapolis hosted by the Indiana Region of
Clubs.

August 23rd-26th, my wife and I attended along with the Charity team, Sponsorship team, and the NCCC Merchandise
folks the Carlisle Corvette Show in Pennsylvania. This four day show has to have the most vendors and used parts of
any show in the country. What fun it was meeting many of the NCCC members from the clubs out east. If you are ever
able to attend this show make sure you allow at least several days to walk the show. There is that much to see!!

The next week August 29th-September 1st I attended the 24th Anniversary of the National Corvette Museum (NCM).
Attendance was down a little as people are waiting for the 25th next year. The nice part was the NCM had everything they
always do and there were no lines or waiting for a seat to hear a GM person talk about Corvettes. I felt the best seminar
was the past and current Hall of Fame members, about 25-30 previous HOF members, sharing stories about saving the
Corvette and hiding things from big brother GM. Got to love it.

September 20th-23rd, 2018, NCCC attended the World’s largest Corvette Party in Effingham, Illinois. The Charity team,
Sponsorship team, Merchandise team, FCOA Director Pat Kelly, Director of Public Relations Denny Luther, and my wife
and I all had a great time talking to NCCC members who stopped by as we raised some money for St. Jude selling tickets
to win a Guitar. If you have never attended this fall event, it is something you should put on the bucket list for the future.
NCCC member, and NCM Hall of Fame member Mike Yager and his family make sure everyone attending has a great
time.

So time marches on. Each day we get older. I’m not sure if we get wiser; we just know a lot more, but can’t remember
what we know. We walk into a room and forget why we came in. We see a face and can’t remember the name. But we
always remember the stories about the adventures we have with our Corvette and friends. Make the most of the time you
have spending it with people who have the same passion about the Corvette. That’s a good thing, and NCCC members
will help you remember why you came into the room.

Today is the first day of the rest of your life. Don’t wait too long as the day will soon be over.
Call a friend, tell someone thanks for something they did, and be thankful for who you are and
what you have. We all own Corvettes. We are the lucky ones.

God bless you all. Blessings flow from blessings given. Be a blessing to someone!

Dave Heinemann
President NCCC



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

October Birthdays
 4 - Randy Valparaiso
 5 - George McMullen
10 - Jackie Lyon
17 - Sheri Hess
18 - Tony Schavone
22 - Andy Ersek
27 - Alina Maleski
27 - Bud Norris
27 - Ed Norris
28 - Jean Pence
28 - Gary Gutjahr

November Birthdays
 4 - Wanda Utash
 7 - Dave Alciatore
 8 - Marcia Lynch
 9 - Jenny MacDonough
18 - Dave MacDonough
22 - Marybeth Holt
28 - Donna Stewart
28 - Tom Scully
29 - Monica Valparaiso

October Anniversaries
20 - Brad & Ann Lee
23 - Garry & Shirley Jones

November Anniversaries
 5 - Wayne & Betty Heard
18 - Jim & Elaine Cooper
18 - Brian & Monica Valparaiso



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Eric, Gary M, Douglas M, Will, and Pam for
sending me pictures. Thank you, Eric for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com



VETTES for
VETERANS

DJ....Raffle Prizes….

Silent Auc�on….

Dash plaques ….

Trophies...1st, 2nd, and 3rd
place in ALL Genera�ons.

“Best of Show ”….Bridgestone or
Firestone �re cer�ficate valued at

$500.00.

Hosted by North Coast Ve�es - Sponsored by Weseloh Chevrolet of Carlsbad and Elite Finish

WHEN.….Saturday, November 10th.  No rain date—No refunds

WHERE…The Shoppes at Carlsbad, 2525 El Camino Real, Carlsbad

TIME...….REGISTRATION FROM 7AM-9AM, car show 10AM-3PM

If you want to park together, you must arrive together

Name:______________________________________________________ Phone:_________________________

Address:____________________________________________________ City:___________________________

State:_____________ Zip:_____________ Club:____________________________________________________

E-mail:_____________________________________________________________________________________

Year of Ve�e:_____________ Color:___________________________ If you are a veteran check here:

As a par�cipant in “VETTES for VETERANS”, the undersigned agrees to hold harmless North Coast Ve�es, Weseloh Chevrolet, Elite Fin‐
ish, and The Shoppes at Carlsbad from any known or unknown damages, injuries, losses, judgements, and/or claims of any kind that
may be suffered by/from any entrant to his person or property.

Signature:_____________________________________________________ Date:________________________

For informa�on contact Chair Sco� Groters, 951-500-2203, NCVSco�Groters@yahoo.com

An ALL CORVETTE car show Honoring San Diego Area Veterans.  Net proceeds will go to

Saturday, November 10, 2018

Mail $35.00 payment payable to NORTH COAST VETTES, care of:

northcoastve�es.org

Paralyzed Veterans of America, Cal-Diego Chapter, and the Semper FI Fund of San Diego

COST…….Advance Registra�on $35.  Advance Registra�on ends Friday, November 2.

Day-of-Show Registra�on $45.

Ed Reardon, 30 Baroness Lane, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677

No pop-up tents or canopies









Well, maybe 155?


